




We begin project evaluation in January, and present to Council in February or so. The limited staff resources have prevented us from detailing out all potential
future projects; however, a more robust prioritization process is something staff would like to consider.
2. The initial “new capital target” budget is established by Finance and has historically been set at $600k. This is the forecasted annual transfer of “new funding”
from the GF to the GFAR for the upcoming budget cycle. It is unclear as to how this amount is established given that as of the end of FY 23 there was $10.4m in
the GF Capital/Special Project reserve. Additionally, historical transfers have greatly exceeded this amount. It should be noted that at the May 21, 2024 TC
meeting, PPW staff flashed an annually transfer of $1.1m for each of the next 5 years. There was no explanation as to why that was the correct amount as
opposed to the historical $600k. More work needs to be done to answer the question - what is the proper amount that should be annually budgeted for capital
expenditures based on the Town’s invested capital and new capital investment requirements? As a benchmark, the annual gross depreciation expense is $4.1m.
Follow up question - is the investment in roads capitalized and depreciated? What is PPW’s view on what should the annual capital spend required to maintain
the Town’s current infrastructure investment? How do we know this? We need to develop the proper “business model” for CIP and set expectations accordingly.
The Town has a well established and long standing process for how funds are allocated across various funds and accounts. The focus of PPW staff is on project
specific budgets and accounts.
3. The detail CIP project list needs to be fully scrubbed. There are “projects” listed that aren’t really “active” CIP projects (e.g., project 9930), as well as projects
that are very simple to execute co-mingled with complex design/bid/build projects which require substantial management oversight. The CIP list should provide
an emphasis on the complex projects that are truly active and require staff time to track schedule and spend vs. the adopted project plan. The 80/20 rule is
operative here. There does not appear to be formal monthly reviews of any projects let alone the most complex projects where actual vs plan performance is
discussed, and corrective actions plans if required are formed. It is also unclear as to whether there is a formal monthly project close process, so all CIP projects
are up to date as of the end of each accounting period. Without a formal close process, it will be impossible to determine the true “burn rate” and determine
whether projects are really on time and on budget until a milestone is reached. At that point, it may be too late. The CIP is a budget document rather than a
project management tool. Its function is to document what projects are funded, and projects are presented by technical category. Staff does manage some
projects as design-bid-build while others don’t require that level of design or oversight. The project management protocol used for a project does not relate to the
fact that the project is funded or what the funding source is, which is what the CIP documents.
4. All CIP tracking is done on spreadsheets. There is no integrated CIP accounting package that will automatically produce detail CIP standardize tracking
reports. As a follow up we would like to look at the underlying CIP tracking spreadsheets for 2 projects - 0227 Traffic Signal Modernization and 4505 Trail Head
Connector. We will schedule a meeting in a couple of weeks to review this with PPW so we can gain a better understanding of the current system. To clarify, the
Town’s accounting system is used to log project revenues and expenditures and reporting is available from that system. PPW consults the accounting system to
reconcile project budgets as needed. Project budgeting is made public through the budget process, when Town Council actions are required during a project
(e.g., construction award, etc.), and again at project close out.
5. We understand that the ERP upgrade that is currently in progress will not include a CIP accounting module when it initially goes live. With 64 projects in flight
and a projected capital spend for FY 24 and FY 25 of $17.9m and $7.1m respectively, we are concerned that the current accounting and tracking systems are not
robust enough to provide sufficient control and visibility over the CIP spending in a timely fashion. We believe we heard that current PPW leadership shares this
concern. As a follow up we should schedule a joint discussion with Finance and PPW to fully understand the risks associated with the current ERP
implementation approach and what the plan is to improve CIP tracking and reporting in the future. To be clear, the ERP system will be used to track all town
related finances – operating and capital. Our current system is tracking all the financial information related to all capital projects. As discussed at our meeting,
PPW is working to improve our processes around capital project management. We have implemented a number of improvements in the past two years and more
are under consideration. As implementation of the ERP system moves forward, staff will work closely with our partners in other Town Departments to optimize
use of the information available.
6. There are currently only 2 people in CIP in addition to the Town Engineer responsible for managing the CIP budget. All agreed that this was inadequate staffing
to properly manage the FY 25 CIP budget. Of the 64 CIP projects, approximately 31 are sufficiently complex that require active oversight. Given the current
headcount, the staff has capacity to manage appropriately 20 projects. As a follow up discussion, we should discuss a strategy to “bleed off” the excess projects
to restore balance. Given this level of Staffing, we are extremely concerned about the Town’s ability to manage a projected FY 24 capital spend of $17.9m (the
Town has never had an annual spend at this level) let alone the projected FY 25 spend. Staff is actively working to complete active projects and good progress is
being made in this regard. As explained at our meeting, we know that the projected spending plan for 24/25 is high, because a number of larger projects are either
in construction, were recently bid, or will be bid in the fall. Staff continues to work on delivering all of the projects that Town Council has approved in the adopted
budget document.
7. I have attached some documents that were presented to the TC at the May 21, 2024 meeting. The FC did not have a chance to review these schedules. We
should do that at our next meeting. I would encourage you to review this material and watch the Town Council meeting to hear the discussion of these items.
Again, thank you for taking the time to meet with us. We look forward to continuing to work through these issues with you. If I have misstated anything, please feel
free to correct our understanding. We need to get this right.
Phil Koen





From: Phil Koen
To: Gitta Ungvari
Cc: Laurel Prevetti; Nicolle Burnham; Linda Reiners; Mary Badame; Gabrielle Whelan
Subject: August Finance Commission
Date: Tuesday, July 2, 2024 8:48:00 AM
Attachments: Pages from FY-2024-2025-Proposed-CIP-Budget (2).pdf

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Hello Gitta,

Now that the FY 2025 budget cycle is behind us, I would like to schedule a Finance
Commission meeting for Monday August 5. The agenda will be to approve minutes from prior
meetings, and two new agenda items - 1) detail review of the 7 capital projects highlighted in
yellow in the attachment and 2) review of the ERP project.

Could you please check availability of the rest of the Commission to see if they can attend on
August 5. Both Linda and I are available.

Under a separate email I will provide more direction regarding the information we would like
to have presented to the FC for the capital projects. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Phil Koen 
Chair 















 
-----Original Message-----
From: Phil Koen  
Sent: Tuesday, July 23, 2024 9:50 PM
To: Gitta Ungvari <GUngvari@losgatosca.gov>
Cc: Linda Reiners ; Laurel Prevetti <LPrevetti@losgatosca.gov>; Gabrielle Whelan <GWhelan@losgatosca.gov>; Mary Badame
<MBadame@losgatosca.gov>
Subject: Capex Project Review
 
[EXTERNAL SENDER]
 
Hello Gitta,
 
To help center the capital project discussion, I would respectfully request Staff to focus the review discussion on the following 7 projects:
 
0008 - Shannon Road repair
0130 - Roadside Fuel Reduction
0218 - Shannon Ped. and bikeway improvements
0241 - Kennedy Sidewalk
0803 - Highway 17 bridge
4505 - trailhead connector
2302 - building replacement - corporate yard.
 
Again, we wish to avoid creating a large burden on the Staff in preparing for this discussion. Sharing with the FC the regular management reports the Staff
uses to track actual spend to budget and performance to schedule, etc. is all that is required at this time. In total these 7 projects represent a total capital
budget of $29.7m.
 
Thank you,
 
Phil Koen
 









From: Phil Koen
To: Gitta Ungvari
Cc: Linda Reiners; Laurel Prevetti; Gabrielle Whelan; Mary Badame
Subject: Capex Project Review
Date: Tuesday, July 23, 2024 9:49:42 PM

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Hello Gitta,

To help center the capital project discussion, I would respectfully request Staff to focus the review discussion on the
following 7 projects:

0008 - Shannon Road repair
0130 - Roadside Fuel Reduction
0218 - Shannon Ped. and bikeway improvements
0241 - Kennedy Sidewalk
0803 - Highway 17 bridge
4505 - trailhead connector
2302 - building replacement - corporate yard.

Again, we wish to avoid creating a large burden on the Staff in preparing for this discussion. Sharing with the FC
the regular management reports the Staff uses to track actual spend to budget and performance to schedule, etc. is all
that is required at this time. In total these 7 projects represent a total capital budget of $29.7m.

Thank you,

Phil Koen


